




Personal Letter of Recommendation 
 
 
 
 
 
5/5/2023 
 
 
 
To Whom This May Concern, 
 
As a former automotive design chief and current professor, I am writing to recommend Tanner Pelkey for 
employment in the transportation design industry.  I have had the privilege of working with Tanner for his 
graduate thesis project, witnessing exceptional dedication and passion for the field of mobility. 
 
During the fourteen week class, Tanner demonstrated a deep curiosity for understanding the relationships 
between people and their motivations behind transportation.  He especially has a keen interest and natural 
skills in lifestyle assessment. 
 
Tanner’s enthusiasm and eagerness to learn are standout traits.  He is teachable, and enjoys challenging the 
norms.  His attention to detail grows steadily while never losing site of the big idea. 
 
In addition to his design skills, Tanner is an excellent communicator.  I am confident that he will work 
effectively with colleagues in the most collaborative manner.  He is receptive to feedback and able to process 
solutions in unconventional ways. 
 
Throughout the term, Tanner has shown a strong work ethic and ability to deliver under pressure.  His 
commitment to learning and growth has been impressive, as demonstrated by his volunteerism to be class 
lead for various activities and administrative needs.  Because of his affable demeanor, I believe he will one 
day be a fine leader. 
 
I have no doubt that Tanner would be a valuable and unique contributor to any organization.  He possesses 
the necessary skills, knowledge and drive to succeed.  I wholeheartedly believe he will positively impact the 
transportation design industry in the future. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Chris Chapman 
Professor, Art Center College of Design 
chris.chapman@artcenter.edu 



 

  

May 12, 2023 

 

To Whom it may concern, 
 
 
As the Executive Director and Interim Chair of the Transportation Design Department at ArtCenter 

College of Design (ArtCenter) I would like to introduce you to Tanner Pelkey, who recently 

graduated from our program. I have known Tanner since he joined ArtCenter in 2018 to follow his 

passion for automotive design. During his time at ArtCenter, Tanner always put his full effort into his 

classes, and I have seen him take on new challenges above and beyond the school's required 

curriculum. He attended and was certified by UC Berkeley in their UI/UX bootcamp, joined the first 

CMF_X sponsorship program at ArtCenter sponsored by Hoka, Adobe and Cadillac. He helped start 

the ArtCenter Gearhead Society club that hosted the first ever ArtCenter student “sketch brawl” 

between different departments and was the 8th term student leader for his graduating transportation 

design class, where he organized a stellar Grad Show presentation.   

 

Tanner excels in CMF design and offers a unique set of skills not regularly found in graduates from 

our program due to the diversified experiences he sought out while a student. His talent, 

professional attitude and clear motivation can be seen in his work, and I encourage you to visit his 

website to see for yourself. His desire to work hard and make a significant impact while exuding a 

positive attitude and openness to others makes Tanner an excellent investment for your team. 

   

 
Sincerely, 

  

  

  

  

Jay V. Sanders 

Executive Director and Interim Chair 

Transportation Design Department 

Jay.Sanders@Artcenter.edu 
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